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April 30, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Steve Womack 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 

and Urban Development, and Related 

Agencies 

U. S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Mike Quigley  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 

and Urban Development, and Related 

Agencies 

U. S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Womack and Ranking Member Quigley:  

 

As you begin crafting the Fiscal Year 2025 Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related 

Agencies appropriations bill, I respectfully request that you give consideration to the following funding 

priorities:  

 

1. Provide a funding level of $1,500,000 for the Leitner Creek Neighborhood Soccer Complex Project as 

a community project funding request. The intended recipient is the City of Bonita Springs located at 

9101 Bonita Beach Road, Bonita Springs, FL 34135. This project would be a valuable use of taxpayer 

funds because funding for the Leitner Creek Neighborhood Soccer Complex will enable the City to 

construct a new soccer complex that will incorporate 1 adult and 3 youth soccer fields with irrigation 

and LED lighting. To support the complex the city will also install a new parking lot, a concession 

building, restroom facilities, maintenance storage facility, sewer and electric utility connections and 

landscaping enhancements. The benefit of the new facility is that it is in a walkable location for low to 

moderate income neighborhoods, allows for safe use by adults/youth leagues after dark and provides a 

family-oriented facility. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of these requests. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Byron Donalds  

Member of Congress 

 

 

 
 


